      PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th October 2014 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were; Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman & Treasurer), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Ron Selby (Secretary), Katie Pyart, Anthony Brown, Rev. Roger Hart, Christine Gwyther and Mike Cray.

The Pembroke & Pembroke Dock NPT was represented by Sgt Terry Pugh and PCSO  Zoe Priestley.

When Cllr Maureen Colgan opened the meeting, she asked the assembled members to stand for a one minute silence to reflect on the life of one of our long time members, Peter England, who passed away recently. Family members from the London area, friends from Pembroke Dock and members of the community association attended the funeral service which was officiated by the Rev. Roger Hart at the Parc Gwyn crematorium. Peter came to live in Pennar soon after his retirement about nine years ago. Previous to this he had lived in the Hammersmith area of London where he had been the borough surveyor.
After the minute’s silence, the Chairman asked the members if they all agreed that the minutes of the 9th September gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings; then Christine John proposed that the minutes should be accepted as published, and the Rev. Roger Hart seconded her proposal. 

Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan said that as there had not been any withdrawals or payments into the account over the past month, the P&BCA funds remained with credit balance of £192.87. 
Delays to the paving of the Bufferland Terrace / Treowen Road pathway  
Cllr Tony Wilcox reported on the difficulties experienced with efforts to make this convenient short cut usable in all weather conditions, and is part of the Safe Routes in the Community scheme. The steering committee now find that owner occupiers of two neighbouring properties each own a section of this narrow strip of land ! Matt Cloud (PCC Rights of Way Officer) has intimated that the council is willing to register the land for adoption if the present owners agree, and the legalities can be amicably settled.

Parking problems around Bentlass Terrace causing restriction to traffic flow

Christine John reported that the number of cars and vans parked along Bentlass Terrace , many with their wheels on the pavement, is making both walking or driving along the road a hazardous operation owing to the lack of open road and visibility. Sgt Pugh explained the present parking policy, and that he would look into the problems in Bentlass Terrace to see what improvements can be made. 
Remembrance Day ceremony in Pembroke Dock  
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that the P&BCA would obtain a poppy wreath from the Royal British Legion to be laid at the Cenotaph in Bush Street during the Remembrance Day ceremony on Sunday, 9th November. The Rev. Nicola Skipworth and members of the RBL will conduct the ceremony at the Cenotaph, and Mrs Christine John will lay the wreath on behalf of the community association. Young people from the sea scouts, the army and air cadets will assemble at the Pembroke Dock Community School in Bush Street, then march to the Cenotaph where the commemoration service will begin at 3.00 p.m.
Changes to council housing rents and service charges

Ron Selby (Secretary) read to the members extracts from an email he had recently received from Jo-Anne Jones (PCC Housing Liaison Officer-Customer Services).The Welsh Government is making changes to the way councils have to charge for council housing, warden services and maintenance of communal areas. The council will be writing to all tenants informing them of the changes and there will be an information and discussion session in Pater Hall on Tuesday, 28th October at 2.00 p.m. Ron handed to Cllr Tony Wilcox seven pages of the ‘Rent reform and service charges Briefing’ emailed to him by Jo-Anne Jones. Cllr Wilcox added that the people living in ‘Right to Buy’ ex-council properties might have changes levied against them for council services such as grass cutting etc. in their local area. 

No fly parking please!

The Rev. Roger Hart asked if there could be double yellow lines drawn along the kerbsides in Pennar Court. This would make easier for the residents to drive their cars off their allotted parking plots! 
 Some praise for the county and town councils
The Rev. Roger Hart said he thought the councils deserved high praise for the floral displays they have planted out on the roundabouts in Pembroke Dock this year. He thought they were truly magnificent!

How to keep our homes warm while spending less this winter!
Christine Gwyther (Communities First) handed out leaflets from the Citizens Advice Bureau headed ‘Big Energy Saving Week.’ Advice on how to reduce your energy bills will be given in a session at Pater Hall, Pembroke Dock on Monday, 20th October between 11.00 a.m. and 3.00 p.m. 
Our community association’s help is greatly appreciated 
A thank you card from the residents of Grove and Castle Streets for our help in proving funds for the rent of their green amenity area was passed to the Chairman to read to the members by Katie Pyart.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 11th November at 7.30 p.m.
